Ibena response to concerns raised by Clean Clothes Campaign regarding the Menderes Tekstil factory in Turkey

2 Jun 2009

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Ibena to respond to the following items:

- "IKEA and Household Retailers Abet Union Busting at Turkish Supplier," Clean Clothes Campaign, 18 May 2009
http://www.cleanclothes.org/ikea-and-household-retailers-abet-union-busting
Ibena sent the following statement to the Resource Centre:


CCC is accusing Menderes of obstructing labour rights such as the right to unionise.

Fact is, that during a restructuring measure last year, 650 employees were moved within the group maintaining their same wage/salary. There was no dismissal - let alone a selective one. Out of 650 employees affected, 250 choose to quit, taking a severance pay of 1 full month salary per year of employment (incredibly high for German standards - about the US I do not know).

Seven employees did neither want to move nor quit and have filed suit at labour court. These are still pending.

CCC is accusing Menderes of "dangerous working conditions leading to the death of people".

Fact is, that in the last ten years there have been four casualties among 4.000 employees. Two of them died of natural causes (one heart attack, on epileptic stroke) at work. The two others were indeed very tragic accidents. The last one of one worker falling into a coal bunker was the result of this employee neglecting safety rules in force.

Over the last few years, buyers and social compliance initiatives have conducted 15 (!) audits on site at Menderes - none has found any serious complaint. Where there were points to improve management has committed to do so.

So what is this campaign all about? In the end of the day it is a question of power. Teksif, a Turkish textile union, is seeking to become the collective bargaining partner for labour issues in Menderes. By law, it takes a unionisation degree of 50% plus one vote to obtain this mandate. Teksif is very far from that but apparently quite desperate....

As member of the BSCI we are serious in our commitment to protect social standards worldwide and we will not hesitate to take action against any violation or violator. We are however equally dismayed about the prospect of political abuse.

We encourage you to contact BSCI, GSCP and last but not least Menderes directly to form your own opinion.

Currently BSCI, GSCP and some of their affected members are trying to organise a last and final audit by some third party that CCC will accept too. CCC, so far has declined any offer to form its own opinion. What shall I say? The findings of this final report should be binding and settle the matter - whichever direction it may point.

Please to not hesitate to contact me with any further question you may have.
